

Public Document Pack



Cllr P Nash (Chairman)
 Bretton North: Cllr W Fitzgerald & Cllr D Morley
 Bretton South: Cllr M Fletcher
 West: Cllr N Arculus, Cllr M Dalton & Cllr S Dalton
 Ravensthorpe: Cllr G Nawaz & Cllr H Newton

All members of the public in BRETTON NORTH, BRETTON SOUTH, WEST and RAVENSTHORPE WARDS are invited to attend a meeting of their Neighbourhood Council (N&W3) - Peterborough West Neighbourhood Council
On 30th June at 7.00pm at
Ravensthorpe Primary School.

This Neighbourhood Council meeting will also include displays by Council officers giving information on You Said We Did and tackling Anti Social Behaviour. Attendees will have the opportunity to ask questions of officers about the content of the displays at the meeting.

PROGRAMME

Time	Agenda Item	
1.	Apologies for Absence <i>To receive any apologies from members unable to attend the meeting</i>	Chairman
2.	Declarations of Interest <i>Members to declare any personal/personal prejudicial interests in any items on this agenda</i>	Chairman
3.	Minutes from the previous meeting <i>Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 2 March 2010.</i>	Chairman
4.	Election of vice chair	Chairman
5.	Young people and youth services <i>Update on youth services and young peoples activities</i>	Yong People and Locality youth workers
6.	Community Action Plans <i>Updates on the Community Action Plan</i>	Neighbourhood Management
7.	Proposed Planning Application for Prison Extension	Mike Roberts

Contd...

For enquiries about your Neighbourhood Council or about this meeting please contact:
 Neighbourhood Manager: - Caroline Rowan on 01733 864095 E-mail:
 caroline.rowan@peterborough.gov.uk
 Democratic Services: Alex Daynes on 01733 452447 E-mail Alexander.daynes@peterborough.gov.uk

8.	Open Session <i>An opportunity for any member of the public, elected and co-opted members of the Community Committee to raise anything that affects your area and to suggest items for future meetings.</i>	All
9.	Next Meeting <i>The date of the next meeting will be 29 September 2010, venue TBA.</i>	

For enquiries about your Neighbourhood Council or about this meeting please contact:

Neighbourhood Manager: - Caroline Rowan on 01733 864095 E-mail:

caroline.rowan@peterborough.gov.uk

Democratic Services: Alex Daynes on 01733 452447 E-mail Alexander.daynes@peterborough.gov.uk

**All members of the public in BRETTON NORTH, BRETTON SOUTH, WEST and
RAVENSTHORPE WARDS are invited**

**to attend a meeting of the
Peterborough West Neighbourhood Council
(Area North and West 3)**

on

**30 June 2010 at 7 pm
at Ravensthorpe Primary School**

STANDING INVITATIONS

NAME	REPRESENTING
Ady Slack	Cambridgeshire Fire & Rescue Service
Inspector Louise Angel	Cambridgeshire Police
Cherry Lester	Children's Services
Steve Dumbrell	Westraven Community Hub
Chris Campling	NHS Peterborough
David Bacon	NHS Peterborough
Christine Graham	Safer Peterborough Partnership
Richard Harris	Youth Council Representative
Bernard Champness	Bretton Parish Council
Glennis Bentley	North West Urban Panel
Richard Collins	Ellindon & Adderley Residents' Association
Ray Cave	Langley & Pyhill Residents Association
Eric Dent	Netherton Neighbourhood Association
Mavis Dettmer	Residents Of Ravensthorpe Residents' Association
Joan King	Thorpe Gate Residents' Association
Terry Metcalfe	Westwood Residents' Association
Keith Wilson	Copeland Community Association
Claire Steele	Heltwate Community Association
Diane Corner	North Bretton Community Association
Jim Hagan	West Town Community Association
Ray Baker	Westwood & Ravensthorpe Community Association
Anthony Jarvis	South Bretton Community Association
Michelle Duell	Westraven Community Hub

For enquiries about your Neighbourhood Council or about this meeting please contact:

Neighbourhood Manager: - Caroline Rowan on 01733 864095 E-mail:

caroline.rowan@peterborough.gov.uk

Democratic Services: Alex Daynes on 01733 452447 E-mail Alexander.daynes@peterborough.gov.uk

This page is intentionally left blank

Public Document Pack



Cllr P Nash (Chairman)
 Bretton North: Cllr W Fitzgerald & Cllr D Morley
 Bretton South: Cllr M Fletcher
 West: Cllr N Arculus, Cllr M Dalton & Cllr S Dalton
 Ravensthorpe: Cllr G Nawaz & Cllr H Newton

DRAFT MINUTES

of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Council (N&W3) - Peterborough West

Neighbourhood Council held at the The Cresset

on 2 March 2010

****PLEASE NOTE THAT THESE MINUTES REMAIN DRAFT UNTIL CONFIRMED AT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL****

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Chairman	Councillor Nash
Bretton South	Councillor Fletcher
Bretton North	Councillors Fitzgerald and Morley
Ravensthorpe	Councillors Nawaz and Newton
West	Councillors Arculus and M Dalton

OFFICERS PRESENT:

Kim Sawyer	Head of Legal
Alison Ivatt	Neighbourhood Manager – North and West
Ruth Griffiths	Lawyer
Gemma George	Senior Governance Officer

Others Present:

Inspector Dominic Glazebrook	Cambridgeshire Constabulary
------------------------------	-----------------------------

44 members of public also attended the meeting, including representatives from Bretton Parish Council, Thorpe Meadows, Axiom Residents Forum, Ellindon and Adderley Residents Association, Peterborough Youth Council, NHS Peterborough, Netherton Neighbourhood Association and Langley and Pyhill Residents Association.

ITEM	DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS	ACTION
1. Apologies	Apologies were received from Councillor Samantha Dalton.	
2. Declarations of Interest	There were no declarations of interest.	
3. Minutes from the previous meeting	The minutes from the previous meeting held 15 December 2009 were approved as a true and accurate record.	
4. Display Board Discussion	The Chairman agreed to vary the order of the agenda to allow a discussion to take place on a number of display boards which had been set up in the meeting room. The display boards contained information on the Annual Scheme of Works, You Said We Did, Sustainable Travel and the Bus	

	<p>Service.</p> <p>After a 10 minute break in proceedings to allow all those present adequate time to study the display boards, questions and comments were welcomed.</p> <p>There were no questions or comments on the item.</p>	
<p>5. Community Action Plan</p>	<p>The Neighbourhood Manager introduced the item and advised all those present that the document they had before them outlined the findings from the recently held Community Planning Event for Peterborough West. The document would aid in the production of the Community Action Plan for the area and was currently in draft form therefore it could be added to and revised.</p> <p>Views and comments were sought on the document and after a 20 minute break in proceedings to allow adequate time to discuss the Plan, the following issues and observations were highlighted:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A member of the public questioned how the Community Planning Event for Peterborough West had been publicized as he had not been aware of it going ahead. The Neighbourhood Manager advised that the event had been for invited members only, however over the coming months more events were to be held at various times of the day. Problems with publication had also occurred due to recent website issues. • A further query was raised regarding how people were chosen to receive an invitation to the event. The Neighbourhood Manager further advised that the list was drawn from previous attendees of the Neighbourhood Council meetings and in future there would be a standing invitation list. 	
<p>6. Site Allocations Development Plans</p>	<p>The Neighbourhood Manager gave an overview of the item and advised the meeting that on each table was a map highlighting the proposed development sites for the North and West 3 area.</p> <p>The formal consultation process on the suggested sites was due to commence over the coming months and forms for comments would be available in the local libraries and on the Peterborough City Council website.</p> <p>The Neighbourhood Manager stated that if anyone had any comments or questions, they could be submitted to the Planning Officers via the form located on the back of the maps provided.</p> <p>After a 10 minute break in proceedings to allow all those present adequate time to look over the maps, questions and comments were sought on the proposals and the following issues and observations were highlighted:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A query was raised regarding the RAF Officers Mess situated at Cottesmore Close. At a previous meeting of the Neighbourhood Council it had been advised that a Peterborough City Council Officer would look into the proposals that the building was to become a building of architectural interest. Were there any updates available on these proposals? 	

	<p>ACTION:</p> <p>The Neighbourhood Manager advised that she would look into this query.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A further query was raised regarding the Westwood Allotment site, had the site been extended? <p>ACTION:</p> <p>The Neighbourhood Manager advised that she would look into this query.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Councillor Sandford expressed concern that there had been no members of the Planning Team available at the meeting to present the Site Allocations Development Plans. The Head of Neighbourhood Services addressed the meeting in response to this concern and stated that in future, Strategic Planning would be attendance and if required, an additional meeting with Strategic Planning could be arranged for the North and West 3 area before the consultation process resumed. • Councillor Arculus questioned whether there was a specific reason why the Peterborough District Hospital site had not been shown on the plan. <p>ACTION:</p> <p>The Neighbourhood Manager advised that she would look into this query.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A member of the public advised the meeting that the plans only highlighted City Council owned land. Could other land that was to be developed also be shown, specifically the station quarter and Peterborough District Hospital? <p>ACTION:</p> <p>The Neighbourhood Manager advised that she would look into this query.</p>	<p>AI</p> <p>AI</p> <p>AI</p> <p>AI</p>
7. Open Session	<p>Attendees of the Neighbourhood Council meeting were given the opportunity to ask any questions or to make any comments in relation to the area in which they lived.</p> <p>Issues and observations which were highlighted included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A member of the public commented on the appalling state of the footpaths in Bretton Park due to vehicles driving over them. When would something be done about this? The Neighbourhood Manager advised that the Street Spring Clean which was due to take place would address some of the issues. Also, if the problem was highlighted in the Community Action Plan then it would be targeted in the future. Trees and bushes in the park were also to be looked at. • Further comments were made regarding the pathways and cycle ways in Bretton Park. There had been severe deterioration over the last 30 years, with the deterioration over the last 2 years being the worst. The cycleways and pathways were extremely dangerous to use particularly in frosty weather and the mud was knee deep in some areas. School children had to use these footpaths and their 	

	<p>current state was not acceptable. The Head of Neighbourhood Services stated that a site visit would be arranged with the Neighbourhood Manager, key colleagues and partners from City Services and if the member of the public who had brought this issue to the attention of the meeting was available at the time, they were more than welcome to attend.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A further query was raised regarding the parking situation on Hartwell Way. People were using the grass verges to park and mud was being distributed all over the road. The Head of Neighbourhood Services advised that this area would also be incorporated into the proposed site visit, • A member of the public commented that similar issues were occurring in Pendleton, Bretton. • Inspector Glazebrook advised that Hartwell Way was a clearway and that the parking issue would be looked into and warning letters would be issued and if necessary, enforcement action taken. • A member of the public further commented that there were numerous untaxed vehicles parked on Hartwell Way, could this be looked into? The Neighbourhood Manager advised that this request would be looked into. • A query was raised regarding the off licence in Netherton. There had recently been two incidents of underage sales at the premises, could this be reported back to the licensing team? Clarification was also sought as to whether the signage outside of the premises had received planning permission. The Neighbourhood Manager advised that these queries would be looked into. Inspector Glazebrook further advised that he would report back on test purchases at the next meeting. • A query was raised regarding the current status of the proposed phone mast at Hyholmes, Bretton. Councillor Fitzgerald addressed the meeting and stated that this subject had been discussed at the recent Bretton Parish Council meeting. It was proposed to take a petition to the meeting of Full Council and letters would be sent to local residents highlighting the situation within the next week. Councillor Fitzgerald further advised that he was in dialogue with the planning department and the proposals would go before the Planning Committee in due course. • Councillor Sandford expressed concern at the local bus services being cut. Recent arguments had been that only a few members of the public had been travelling on certain routes at certain times. Councillor Sandford stated that he had recently travelled on the local bus and had noticed that the driver had failed to press the button which recorded the amount of people travelling. Could this therefore indicate a possible problem with the accuracy of numbers? The Neighbourhood Manager stated that she would relay this concern and report back at the next meeting. • A member of the public queried why, when the Council had spent thousands 4 or 5 years ago on a barrier at Westwood shops, did a Council wagon chose to travel around it and up onto the pavement? The Head of Neighbourhood Services advised that he would look into this query further. • Councillor Fitzgerald addressed the meeting and stated that following discussions, the lift repairs at the Cressett were now imminent. The Head of Neighbourhood Services further addressed the meeting and stated that the replacement of the lift had been agreed and a grant was in the process of being put together. 	<p>AC/AI</p> <p>AI</p> <p>AI</p> <p>AI</p> <p>AI</p> <p>AC</p>
--	---	--

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A member of the public queried how long it would take for the lift to be replaced? The Head of Neighbourhood Services stated that the funding was available and a draft agreement was to be approved in the next week. Therefore an estimate timeline would be 10 days to a fortnight for the works to start. Councillor Fitzgerald stated that once on site, the works would not take long. Therefore it was estimated that the works would be completed within a month. <p>ACTION:</p> <p>Please refer to the comments above for actions to be undertaken by the Neighbourhood Management Team.</p>	
8. Next Meeting	The Chairman advised all present that the date of the next meeting would be confirmed after the Full Council meeting on 14 April 2010.	

Meeting closed at 8.34 p.m.

This page is intentionally left blank